Fratelli Maristi

Piazzale M. Champagnat, 2

C.P.  10.250

00144 Roma, Italia

November 2, 2005

Dear Participants of the Champagnat Movement of the Marist Family Meeting of the Americas,

I am delighted to have this opportunity to write as you begin this historic week long meeting of representatives of the Champagnat Movement of the Marist Family in the Americas. Know also that all of you are very much in the thoughts and prayers of the General Council members these days. May God bless your efforts and may they be rich in grace and a spirit of hope.  

Vatican II was a defining moment for laymen and women in our Church and for priests, sisters, and brothers alike. To begin with, the Council Fathers’ universal call to holiness provided us all with an unambiguous statement about our common baptism into mission, the mission of proclaiming God’s Kingdom and its presence. Herein lies the foundation of Marist partnership: in our common baptism and the mission that is part of it. 

Two, the fathers of Vatican II also reminded us that the charism of Marcellin Champagnat belongs to the entire Church and not just to his Little Brothers. Subsequent to the Council, Pope Paul VI described charism as an indwelling of the Holy Spirit pure and simple. And so, this coming week during your deliberations, you might find yourself coming face to face with this challenging question: Do you believe that the Spirit of God that was so active and alive in Marcellin Champagnat longs to live and breathe in you and men today? And, if so, what are the consequences? 

I cannot imagine a better time in history to be alive or to be a member of our Church and Marist family. At our recent General Conference in Sri Lanka those gathered spent a significant amount of time talking about the future. A sense of hope, expectation, and deep faith surrounded those deliberations. There was no doubt on the part of the 60 or so brothers who gathered for the Conference that the years ahead will require hard work, sacrifice, and most of all the quality of zeal. They seemed more than willing, however, to move ahead, knowing full well the costs entailed because they believe that our call to evangelize poor children and young people is as urgent today as during the lifetime of that simple country priest and Marist Father who founded us. 

May the same sense of hope, spirit of expectation, and deep faith mark your own meetings this coming week. And may they yield much fruit and be a source of life in the days to come. In 2006 I am planning to send a letter on the topic of Marist laity and partnership to all in our Institute and all those who are members of the Champagnat movement. My hope is that it will give further impetus to the wonderful efforts in this area underway already throughout our Institute. 

In the midst of all the work and discussion over the next few days, please do not forget to enjoy one another’s company. Get to know each other, despite language and cultural differences and thus come to share the wealth of our Marist family. The family spirit that marks us comes directly from the founder. Sometimes we take that spirit for granted, but it is a tremendous gift in our own lives and to our often troubled world.  May God continue to bless and keep you and to make you His own. May Mary and Marcellin also be your companions during these days together and during the days ahead. 
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Blessings and affection,

Brother Seán D. Sammon, FMS

Superior General   







